

#### **Health Month 2013**

Have you watched the video clips of the president on the website of the Federation?



Régine Laurent addressed the members of the FIQ by way of short video clips on Licensed Practical Nurses Day, Nurses Day, Respiratory Therapists Day and Perfusionists Day. They are not to be missed!

### My body, my rights, an Amnesty International campaign

The FIQ is inviting all the healthcare professionals to get involved in the My Body, My Rights campaign launched by Amnesty International and aimed at defending and promoting sexual and reproductive rights. For more information and to take action now go to either of the following websites: <a href="mailto:</a> <a href="mailto:</a> <a href="mailto:</a> droitssexuels > or

<a href="http://campaigns.amnesty.org/campaigns/demand-dignity/my-body-my-rights">http://campaigns.amnesty.org/campaigns/demand-dignity/my-body-my-rights</a>

## Youth Network Bulletin

The most recent edition of the Youth Network Bulletin is now available on the FIQ website. The 8th edition of the Youth Network took place on April 23 and 24. This is a place that belongs to the healthcare professionals age 30 and younger where they can talk about their reality and discuss means aimed at insuring the next generation of union representatives. This time, it was with the theme, "Me, Act, Influence? Why not?" that the discussions took place.

# Second round of budget cuts at the MUHC

On May 15, following the announcement of a second round of budget cuts, the three labour organizations representing the employees at the McGill University Health Centre (MUHC) demonstrated in front of the Montreal General Hospital.



"The improvised management and short-term vision of the institution's administration, strictly based on budgetary criteria, is simply not acceptable and we will continue to



denounce it loud and clear" stated Line Larocque, President of the Union of Nursing and Cardiorespiratory Professionals of the MUHC - FIQ.

#### **FIQ Boutique**

Over the years, the Federation has had many promotional objects made with its logo. Go to the FIQ Boutique on the website to get some. Here are a few pictures to give you a heads up:



### RIMOUSKI WELCOMES THE FIQ DELEGATES

The next Federal Council of the Federation will be held June 4 to 6, 2013, at the Hôtel Rimouski.

Included on the agenda:

- Initial training Follow-up
- D'Amours Report -Presentation
- Public Services International Congress (PSI) - Report
- Group insurance Results of the survey